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The North Butler 4-H club met on Dec 14, 2020 at Emmaus Church. The meeting was called to 

order by President Desiree Ingalsbe. Cora Brackenridge led the Flag Salute and Ella Amend led 

the 4-H Pledge. Roll call was answered by “My Favorite Christmas Activity is” by 16 4-H 

members. Club Leader, Debora Claassen, reminded the club that County Club Days is scheduled 

to be held on February 5
th 

– 6
th

 as well as 

Beef Weigh-In on March 22. She also stated 

that they hope to still have 4-H Camp this 

summer. The program started with Hope 

McLaughlin presenting a project talk over her chickens that she 

plans to take to the fair. Next, Shelby Henley did a demonstration on 

“How to Improve your Showmanship Skills”. Presentations ended 

with Donavan Brewer playing “Oh Christmas Tree” on the piano. 

Recreation included the members participating in a Christmas Gift 

Exchange led by the Parent Committee. Refreshments were served 

by the Brackenridge family. The next scheduled meeting will be on 

January 11, 2021 at 7:00 at Emmaus Church.  

-Ella Amend; Club Reporter  
 

The North Butler 4-H Club met on January 11
th

, 2021 at Emmaus Church at 7:00. The meeting was called to order by 

President, Desiree Ingalsbe. Cora Brackenridge led the Flag Salute and Ella Amend led the 4-H Pledge. Roll call was 

answered by “My Favorite Snow Activity is…” by 20 members. The 

Secretary’s and Treasure’s Reports were read. 4-H Council Representative, 

Shelby Henley, updated the club on upcoming events. Debora Claassen, club 

leader, reminded the club that County 4-H Days will be February 5th and 6
th

 

at Hope Community Church in Andover. Beef Weigh In will be on February 

27
th

 and small animal tagging will be appointment only. She also reminded 

the members that YQCA registration is required to show an animal at the fair. 

Next, Rustin McLaughlin and Donovan Brewer led the club in singing “He’s 

Got the Whole World in his Hands”, while Donovan played his guitar. The 

program started with Julia Amend doing a “Show & Tell” over her drawings 

she hopes to take to the fair. Next, Carson Brackenridge presented a Project 

Talk over his Woodworking project and how he will decide what kind of 

wood he will use on his birdhouse. Lastly, Celeb Klingenberg performed a 

Talent by playing “Amazing Grace” on his recorder. Hope McLaughlin led 

the club in playing an indoor snowball fight using dodge ball rules. 

Refreshment were served by the McLaughlin family. The next scheduled 

meeting is February 8, 2021 at 7:00, Emmaus Church. Zoom will be 

available.  

-Ella Amend, Club Reporter  

 

 Hope McLaughlin presenting a project talk over 
her chickens she plans to take to the fair. 

Julia Amend sharing her drawings with the 
Club. 



 

 

Potwin PRIDE news 

 

There isn’t much news from PRIDE this month.  We have enrolled in the 

Kansas PRIDE program for the 2021 year as a Community of Excellence 

community.  There were 74 cities in the PRIDE program in 2020.  Potwin is 

the only one in Butler County.  We did not have a meeting in January, but plan 

to have one February 18 at the Community House at 7:00 PM.  

 

Melvina Jones, secretary  

 

This is your friendly reminder to register your cats 

and dogs with the city for the 2021 year.  
 

 

 



  



 



 
 



It’s a card shower!!! 
They are requesting get well cards to be sent to Jessie Winters. 

P.O. Box 125 
Potwin, Ks 67123 

 

Potwin United Methodist Church News 

There will be an Ash Wednesday service at the Methodist Church at 

6:30 PM on February 17. All are welcome to attend. 

 

The church is having in person worship and Sunday school at the 

present time. The worship service can also be viewed on the Potwin 

United Methodist Church Facebook page. Pastor Keith Schadel also has 

a devotion on Facebook each weekday morning. We would like for you 

to join us as your feel comfortable to do. 

 



 

Hello to the Love month of February! One month of 2021 is gone, which doesn’t seem 

possible, but looking forward to the BIG Super Bowl game and Valentine’s Day. I am going to put in 

my sister Sarah’s Taco Soup. It’s her go-to soup for our family gatherings and it is delicious. You can 

add whatever garnishes you want like shredded cheese, sour cream and Tostitos. Also including a 

recipe from our church’s oldest cookbook, Banana Split Cake. It is a great dessert to serve to a crowd. 

My cousin, Velma Cain, loved making this, but she didn’t like bananas, so she made it without. It was 

still good. Here goes! Enjoy the Super Holidays!  

Sarah’s Taco Soup 

 

1 ½ pound hamburger and 1 chopped onion, browned and then pour off all the grease. 

 

In a Dutch oven, put hamburger, onion, 1 package taco seasoning, 1 package Hidden Valley original 

dressing, 1 can pinto beans, drained, 1 can red kidney beans, drained, 1 can yellow hominy, drained, 3 

cans stewed tomatoes that have been blended in food processor, 3 tomato cans of water, and 1 (4 oz.) 

can chopped green chilies. Bring the heat up, then simmer til hot. Serve with the garnishes. 

Banana Split Cake 

 

2 cups graham cracker crumbs 1 stick melted butter 

Mix and press into 9x13 inch baking dish. You can chill this in refrigerator while you are beating the 

next layer.  

 

Combine in mixer bowl: 

2 cups powdered sugar  2 eggs 

2 sticks butter, softened  1 teaspoon vanilla 

 

Beat 15 minutes at high speed (no less). Spread over crumbs, thinly. Cover with 3 or 4 sliced bananas 

and 1 can (15 oz.) crushed pineapple, drained. (I always use a strainer to get all the juice out of the 

pineapple, then I drink the juice!) 

 

Cover with a 9 ounce container Cool Whip and sprinkle with ½ cup chopped maraschino cherries (well 

drained or they will run) and ½ cup chopped nuts.  
 

Chill overnight and serve in small servings.  

I hope everyone has a wonderful and loving Valentine’s Day and GO CHIEFS! 

LaVonne Baker 
 

 

 



 

   

 


